/ Personals.

Dr. J. J. Williams, of Lisle, was married to Miss Annie Perkins, June 7th.

The Sixth International Otological Congress will take place in London, beginning August 8th.

Dr. Bowditch, of Boston, while attending the Ontario Medical Association meeting, was the guest of Dr. N. A. Powell.

Dr. George Waters, who has been practising in Cobourg for thirty years, has gone for a trip to Europe.

Dr. H. J. Hamilton, of Toronto, went to Gravenhurst, June 24th, and remained a few days with Dr. Jas. E. Graham.

Dr. H. P. H. Galloway, Bloor Street, Toronto, has been elected a member of the American Orthopedic Association.

Dr. Jas. F. W. Ross, Toronto, attended the meeting of the American Medical Association, held in Columbus, Ohio, in June.

Dr. Price-Brown was elected a member of the Council of the American Laryngological, Rhinological and Otological Society at its recent annual meeting in Cincinnati.

Dr. Campbell Davidson, Externe Pathologist at the Montreal General Hospital, has given up the latter appointment, and has left for Vancouver to join the SS. *Tartar* as Surgeon.

William Mitchell Banks, M.D., F.R.C.S., who delivered the address in surgery at the Montreal meeting of the British Medical Association, received recently the degree of LL.D. from Edinburgh University.

Dr. Wilson, of Philadelphia, while in attendance at the recent meeting of the Ontario Medical Association in Toronto, was the guest of Dr. Allen Baines. He also spent a day at the Brookdale Trout Preserve at Uxbridge.

Dr. Simon Flexner, Professor of Pathological Anatomy in the Johns Hopkins University, has accepted the chair of General Pathology in the University of Pennsylvania, in succession to Dr. John Guitéras, who goes to Havana.

Dr. Donald Annom (Tor. '74) is still in London, England. He was recently elected a member of the Anatomical Society of Great Britain and Ireland. He was also a member of the Executive Committee appointed to aid in raising funds for University College Hospital by means of entertainments, and a member of the Executive Committee of the Hospital Conversazione held in June. He is still a Demonstrator of Anatomy at the University College Medical College.